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MEMO 2022-12-28-01 

 

DATE : DECEMBER 28, 2022 

TO : BSA BRIDGING PROGRAM STUDENTS / ENROLLEES 

RE : APPA ASSESSMENT 

 

 

Warm Greetings! 

 

Please be informed that APPA Assessment should be voluntary. Any changes of policy/policies 

shall be communicated by the undersigned and Ms. Mariel Abo-abo only.  

 

 

Please be guided accordingly. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

DIONISIO G. MAGPANTAY, CPA, DPA, Ph.D, Ed.D, DBE 

Founding Chairman and President 


